Notes from a meeting to discuss Community Housing on Coll
Meeting date:  3rd October

An Cridhe

Present: 

Development Coll Directors

Seonaid M-B (SMB); 
John Fraser (JF); 
Nic Smith (NS)
Plus 9 members of the community

The aim of this meeting was to start preliminary discussions and test the water to gauge levels of interest in helping to build community housing on Coll.
SMB explained a little about the Our Island Home competition and that she is on the  judging panel.
“A two-stage open design competition to design a two-bedroom house suitable for island locations which is affordable to build and heat.  The objective of the competition is to help community landowners to use their land to enable the development of well designed warm, affordable housing for rent and ownership.  The winning house to be built on community owned land in three island locations.” 

Leaflets may be downloaded from the Rural Housing Scotland website (ruralhousingscotland.org) and a few are available at An Cridhe.

It was explained that the OIH project seeks to create rented community housing – not houses for sale.  For that reason it was agreed that it should be called a ‘community housing project’ not ‘affordable housing’.

It was, however, noted that the design competition seeks to create houses that are affordable to heat – as well as affordable to build.  The competition’s judges are very sensitive to the issues specific to the islands and the cost of heating is a key concern.  Other issues include transport, flexibility of design, site accessibility difficulties and planning.

It was explained that the OIH project is more than just an architectural competition – Rural Housing Scotland (RHS) is keen to actually help build new houses on Coll.  Land, however, is the key issue.
RHS has indicated that A&B Council currently feels favourably towards funding community housing on Coll. No promises have been made, but initial discussions between RHS and A&B Council are promising.
However, the Council would NOT provide ALL the funding to build community housing.  If Coll goes ahead with the OIH project, RHS would help to source additional funding, as well as manage the building project, negotiate with Planning and also advise Coll on how best to manage the houses (allocate to tenants, collect rent, maintain buildings etc) once they are built.

SMB is one of the judges for the OIH competition and has been/will be talking to various islanders recently involved in building affordable housing on Coll.
There were discussions about land which might be suitable.  Currently two parcels of land are in different types of community ownership: the An Cridhe field and part of the field beside the Old Hall.  Discussion ensued about the suitability/problems associated with both sites.  Other sites might be possible, but they would have to be in community ownership (which could include a very long lease – see below).  It was agreed that it made sense to investigate the community-owned land first before considering alternatives. 
n.b. subsequent to this meeting, RHS indicated that there could be money available for land purchase through the Scottish Land Fund.  

Julian requested SMB ensure the design competition paid particular attention to insulation and renewable energy options. 
SMB read out the following questions and answers emailed to Derek Logie of RHS, prior to the 3rd October meeting:
- does a Coll community housing project have to make use of the OIH design?  Initial chats suggest that Beco housing and other methods might well be cheaper than a kit built off-site.
Coll housing wouldn’t need to make use of the OIH design - however the purpose of the competition is to come up with a house design/construction method which is the cheapest possible whilst also incorporating good design. From this perspective your involvement would be worthwhile. Also OIH may help to generate funds for the build by nature of its profile - therefore being part of OIH may increase chances of funding for housing on Coll
- what exactly is the requirement for land ownership?  Does it have to be owned by a Development Trust?
The land could be owned by a Development Trust or leased long term by a Development Trust from a landowner.
- Does the OIH project extend to actually building houses or is it simply an architectural design competition?
Our aim is to build the winning design through partnerships with community landowners in the islands.
- what help would RHS give us if we decided we'd like to build affordable housing?  (Financial? project management? advice?)
 The RHS through OIH would provide a complete development service to enable the houses to be built - helping source funding for the project, helping to write the business plan, organising the development in advance of the architect project managing the project; we would also give advice on rent levels, allocation policies, housing management.

- Is this a RHS project to create housing on Coll?  Or is it just up to us and you are just helping guide us?
We want to enable housing to be built on Coll through OIH; we need Coll to provide land for the housing, with our help bid for funding from ABC and again with our help secure loan finance for the shortfall. As above we will help guide the development and professionals will organise the build. When the houses are finished it will be for Coll to allocate the properties to a policy we can guide you on - we could even organise the allocation if you rather. The rent that you bring in on the houses will repay the loan and also fund the management of the houses, day to day repairs and long term maintenance. The management role could be a part time job for an islander (probably only 1 day a week) Please see attached spreadsheet.
- if the Council can provide about £70k per house, where will be find the shortfall if we need more per unit?
See above and also attached spreadsheet
(spreadsheet available from Seonaid on request – seonaidmb@yahoo.co.uk)

Progress made:

·  It was agreed that the group should continue to investigate the OIH project and community housing on Coll

· A meeting will be held on 19th November with Derek Logie from RHS present – or by Skype. Look out for more information.
· JF agreed to contact A&B Planning to ask advice about building on the two community owned sites
The meeting ended at 8.30pm
